STROLAN SEROLAN CO.

PERSATUAN SEKOLAH LODGE (PPP/SK/1262/74)

(LODGE SCHOOL ASSOCIATION) P.O. Box 882, Tabuan Jaya, 93718, Kuching, Sarawak, Malaysia

Tel No.: 082-363554 Fax No.:082-362517

E-mail: info@lodgeschool.edu.my

Homepage: https://www.lodgeschool.edu.my

To

: All Parents / Guardians

Date

Thursday, 6 January 2022

Title

Director's Circular January 2022

Circular Number

: 05/DIR/2022

Dear Parents / Guardians,

As per confirmation from Ministry of Education (MOE), Private Education Division, on 5 January 2022, please take note of the following and be guided accordingly.

Physical Schooling effective 10 January 2022

*NON-ROTATION	**ROTATION
Kindergarten A to C; National Primary 2 & 6; #International Yr 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 10, 11, 12 & 13; National Secondary Form 4; National Secondary Form 5 (Classes of 2021 & 2022)	National Primary 3, 4 & 5; #International Yr 3, 4, 5, 7, 8 & 9; National Secondary Form 2 & 3
Pre-Tahun 1 & Pre-Tingkatan 1 Enrichment & Enhancement Programme (From 10 January to 25 February 2022)	

Latest update: Ministry has stipulated that for schools with student's population below 300, all of the students can come back to school for physical schooling on NON-ROTATION basis. Please note that students' population at Lodge International Primary does not exceed 300.

Management has written to MOE requesting for similar studying mode for all of our entities and we will update parents upon receiving their reply.

Our students, parents, family members (who are staying together) have been in close contact with positive cases who have been instructed by KKM to observe self quarantine at home, please **inform the school immediately** and the student concerned must **NOT** come to school during this quarantine period.

Any students who are tested positive for Covid-19/under quarantine/feeling unwell/experiencing or displaying flu-like symptoms are **NOT** allowed to come to school. Parents **must inform the school immediately**.

Students can only return to school when they are well.

Self-Test for Covid-19 for PRIMARY SCHOOL Students

As per implementation of National COVID-19 Testing Strategy (NTS) by MOH on 26 November 2021 and in compliance with MOE with the above requirement, effective 1 December 2021, schools / class teachers are required to conduct saliva self-test for 10% of the class population on a weekly basis for 5 consecutive weeks.

This is to ensure the greater safety of our younger age group of students as they have not received their Covid-19 vaccination at this present moment.

Schools will conduct saliva self-tests on randomly selected students on 12, 19 & 26 January and 9 & 16 February 2022.

Selected students will be informed beforehand which date they are required to conduct the self-test. Students will do the self-test **ONCE** throughout the 5 consecutive weeks.

These saliva test kits used are approved by MOH and the tests will be conducted in the sick bay in our schools by our group of teachers. Our team will adhere to SOP and guidelines before, during and after the saliva tests.

If parents choose to carry out the saliva self-test with their child at home, please inform the class teacher of the results at least **a day before** coming back to school.

It is at the parent's discretion to give their consent or otherwise to the school to implement the self test on their children. We respect and abide with your decision.

In relation to the above, we seek your kind understanding and cooperation to either email or submit the completed consent form to the respective class teachers on or before 11 January 2022.

Consent Form is attached for your reference and appropriate action

Please note that we will inform parents / guardians if and when there are official announcements from SDMC & MOE.

We thank you for your patience, understanding and thoughtfulness during these challenging times. We strongly encourage all parents / guardians to stay vigilant and follow all SOP issued by KKM, NSC & MOE.

We seek for your cooperation and understanding to play your roles diligently and to be socially responsible to keep everybody safe and healthy.

For further information, please contact the following:

Director, Mr Su Hiong Ai	-	012-8726123
Principal, Primary & Kindergarten, Mdm Prisca Chambers	: -	019-8180260
Principal, Secondary, Mr Yunus Anak Apok	12	013-8063553
Principal, International, Mr Markus Gatuman		013-8335817

"TOGETHER WE CAN MAKE A DIFFERENCE"

Yours Sincerely,

e Group of Schools

Director's Circular 05/2022 - Page 3 of 3

BORANG KEBENARAN IBU/BAPA/PENJAGA PELAKSANAAN UJIAN KENDIRI COVID-19

	*ibu/bapa/penjaga tari
	sekolah
	TUJU untuk membenarkan pihak sekolah/Pejabat
	Pendidikan Negeri melaksanakan Ujian Kendiri
	jagaan saya berdasarkan keperluan dan ketetapan
Kementerian Pendidikan Malay	
The state of the s	J.G.
Tandatangan *Ibu/Bapa/Penjaga	\$
No. Kad Pengenalan	£
Tarikh	£
Sakiranya tidak haraatuiu un	tuk malaksanakan Hijan Kandiri COVID 10. sila
	tuk melaksanakan Ujian Kendiri COVID-19, sila
nyatakan sebab:	